

# District 48 Monthly Meeting

March 14th, 2018

Meeting opened at 7:00PM by DCM Sue M.

**12 Traditions:** Read by Charlie C.

**Roll Call & GSR Meeting Report:** Present & Reported as follows: **4<sup>th</sup> Dimension Group – Needs Support**, 10 AM Morning Group – Good, **12+12=24 Tuesday Night – Needs Support-Men & Women**, A Common Solution – Good, Friday Morning St. Ann’s – Good, Friday Night Big Book – Good, Friday Night Group – Good, In The House – Good, Just Do It – Good, Men’s Step Meeting – Good, **New Freedom Group–Alt. MC Club – Needs Support-Men & Women**, Off The Hook Young People’s Meeting – Good, Picture Rocks (Monday Night Group) – Good, Plain and Simple Wednesday Night – Good, **Promises of Sobriety – Monday Night – Needs Support, Rewards of Sobriety – Saturday Night – Needs Support**, Saturday Morning Big Book – Good, Search for Sobriety – Good, Sunday Night Big Book – Rescue Workers – Good, The Solution – Good, Thursday Night DuBoistown – Good, Thursday Night Women’s Group – Good, Up the Creek Saturday Night – Good, Waking Up Sober–Sunday Morning Muncy – Good, Wednesday Night–Muncy – Good, **Williamsport Group Tuesday Night – New Location Starting 1/02/2018, 7:00 pm @ the New Covenant Church of Christ, 202 East 3<sup>rd</sup> Street, Williamsport, PA 17701.**

**Minutes:** February minutes were read. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read with corrections. Motion was seconded, all were in favor. Minutes were emailed to all Area 59 Officers per the request of our DCM.

**Treasurer’s Report/ Finance Committee:** Sue M. gave the treasurer’s report. Motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report as read with corrections. Motion seconded, all were in favor.

**DCM:** Sue M. attended Area Meeting on Sunday March 11<sup>th</sup>, 2018 and commented in detail on the meeting. Sue M. mentioned lots of other things are going on in our District & other Districts, and AREA 59, had flyers, passed them around. See our Website [www.district48aa.org](http://www.district48aa.org) & Area’s @ [www.area59aa.org](http://www.area59aa.org) for more details.

**ADCM:** No Report

**Answering Service:** Bart T. reported we received 3 calls in February. All calls were handled.

**Archives:** Ellen D. got a request from Saturday Morning Big Book Meeting for a Start Date of their meeting and referred them to G.S.O.

**Correctional Facilities:**

**Women:** Hazel S. reported all is going well.

**Men:** Harry M. reported all is going well.

**CPC/PI:** Taryn M. reported new meeting cards were taken over to Crossroads.

**Grapevine:** Bart T. read a story from the March Grapevine - and commented on the story.

**Meeting Cards:** No Report

**Newsletter:** Bart T. reported the Newsletter is available online, brought hard copies for GSR's & announced it also can be found on the District Facebook Page. Per Kate M., Bart T. commented on new items to be included in the 2018 Newsletter. Per Kate M., Bart T. asked the Committee Chairs to write a brief description of their responsibilities and what they get out of the service they provide to help carry the message in their particular committees and bring them to the next few monthly meetings. These will be included in the upcoming Newsletters.

**Finance Committee:** No Report

**Steering Committee:** No Report

**Treatment & Accessibility:**

**Women:** Marilyn reported all is going well on their commitments & positions are full.

**Men:** Bart T. reported Joe C. took over commitment from Todd. Joe C. was at White Deer carrying the message and all is going well. Sign-Up List will be available at the April meeting for the GSR's to take to their home groups. Please announce we need Men to go to White Deer to tell their story.

**Website:** Bart T. reported that the website is current and up to date.

**Workshop:** Claude B. reported he is in the process of setting up another workshop and is targeting June, July or August for the workshop. More info. to come.

**Activities:** Gidget W. reported April 8<sup>th</sup> @ Wegmans, 5:30 pm there will be a meeting to discuss a Summer Bash.

**Tutorial:** Ellen D. read the 3<sup>rd</sup> Concept in March. Taryn M. will read the 4<sup>th</sup> Concept in April.

**Old Business:** Sue M. reported we are hosting a Workshop, confirmed for July 28<sup>th</sup> @ the Loyalsock Fire Hall on Northway Road.

**New Business:** Sue. M. announced, Ellen D. is in charge of our Workshop on July 28<sup>th</sup>. Need help for Set-Up, Show Up, Clean-Up, and to Get Flyers out. Get names & #'s of volunteers from your home group to Ellen D.

**Announcements:** Rhianna reported the next Williamsport Bid for PENNSCYPAA Discussion Meeting will be March, 24<sup>th</sup>, 2018 @ 8:30 pm. See her after the meeting for details or refer to the flyer on the district website.

**Anniversaries:** None

**Visitors:** None

**Coffee:** Lee had coffee ready for March meeting. Gary/Lee will make it for April meeting.

Motion was made to close the meeting. The motion was seconded. Ayes were in favor and none were opposed. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Bart T.